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Senator O’Brien asked:
Can you give us some details on the cause of the overrun?……..So half a million was overestimated.  When was the first estimate done?

Answer:

The WEA budgeted expenditure estimate was $1.823m for the period 2001–2002 and the estimate was submitted to the Department of Agriculture, Fisheries and Forestry (AFFA) during February 2001.  Some additional costs against WEA outputs were experienced in responding to the Government’s National Competition Policy (NCP) announcement.  The additional costs for the period 2001–2002 relate to the activities and tasks associated with the WEA reviewing the export consent arrangements and finalising the Performance Monitoring Review and Report framework following the Ministers response to the NCP review in April 2001.
In addition, the estimates do not reflect a full 12 months of operations of the WEA.  Due to the impending budgetary shortfall in 2003 the estimated monthly costs against each output for 2002-2003 were pro-rated out using the estimated remaining funds until a zero balance was achieved, at the request of the Department of Finance and Administration through AFFA.
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